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_ ~ n lOth May 1985, I had the 
~r- ~;~pleasure of addressing the 

··~ 38th World Health Assembly 
at its meeting in Geneva. As I stated 
on that occasion, the basic aims of our 
two Organizations are so strikingly 
similar that we should have been 
working together for a long time. You 
have fixed your objective of "Health 
for all by the year 2000" ; we are 
working towards "Sport for all". 

One of the fundamental principles 
of the "Olympic Charter" states that 
the IOC must: 
- " ... promote the development of 
those physical and moral qualities 
which are the basis of sport; 

commissiOn for mass sport, and its 
collaboration with the World Health 
Organization in the "Winners for 
Health" programme. 

"Winners for Health" is a campaign 
aimed at three particular areas of 
action which seem to us to be of 
special importance in the achievement 
of our objectives : physical exercise; 
nutrition; personal responsibility. 

In order to make this campaign 
work on a global scale and to attain 
our goals of health and physical well
being for all by the year 2000, we shall 

- "educate young people through 
sport in a spirit of better understand
ing between each other and of friend- . 
ship, thereby helping to build a better 
and more peaceful world . .. " 

It is in seeking to fulfil this mission 
to the best of its ability that the 
International Olympic Committee has 
quite naturally been led to involve 
itself in all forms of education which 
correspond to this aim. 

Our founder himself, Pierre de 
Coubertin, drew our attention to the 
importance of the regular practice of 
healthy and varied physical activities 
by the largest possible number of 
people. In this he saw a primordial 
factor for health, equilibrium and 
social progress. 

First of all, by means of Olympic 
solidarity-a fund which is set up for 
use by the National Olympic Commit
tee throughout the world-the Inter
national • Olympic Committee en
deavoured, and still endeavours, to 
promote the practice of sport and a 
basic comprehension of the benefits of 
physical fitness. The IOC has also be
gun specific actions in this field, for 
example-the creation last year of a 
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need the assistance of all governments 
and their respective health organiza
tions around the world, in addition to 
many voluntary bodies responsible for 
sport, physical activities or health. 

Finally, I should like to reiterate the 
appeal which I made to all the member 
nations present at WHO's 38th General 
Assembly. We appeal to all of you to 
join together with the youth of the 
world in this race for life, for fitness, 
for health; the only race in which there 
are, and in which there can be, only 
winners-" Winners for Health." • 




